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SUBJECT: "Contained-In Determination", Fritzke Colony Dry Cleaner, 10003 West Carmen 
Avenue, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. FID#241170270. 

Dear Mr. N essman : 

The department has reviewed your request for approval of disposal of drill cuttings in a Subtitle 
D landfill under the "Contained-In Determination" policy. In that proposal, a residual 
contaminant level for human health for tetrachloroethylene (PCB) was determined to be 33 parts 
per million (ppm). Based on this number, any soils contaminated with PCB at a concentration 
less than 33 ppm and passing the TCLP for PCB, are exempted as listed hazardous waste for the 
purpose of disposal only, and therefore, may be disposed of at a Subtitle D landfill in 
Wisconsin. 

Please note, that soils having concentrations greater than 33 ppm PCB or those soils that have 
failed TCLP. And as you have stated, if these soils are discovered must be disposed of at a 
Subtitle C landfill. 

The RCL developed for PCB at this site is for the purpose of disposing of soils only, and can not 
be applied as an RCL for groundwater protection. If you have any questions regarding this letter, 
you may contact me at the above address or at (414) 263-8589. 

cc: SER case file 
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